
 

 

 

 

DA2014-276 

December 4, 2014 

 

ATCO Gas and Pipelines Ltd. (South)  

7210 – 42 Street N.W. 

Edmonton, Alberta  T6B 3H1 

 

 

Attention: Konstantin Kaindl, EIT 

  Project Engineer, Pipelines Engineering 

 

Licence No. 2029  

Application No. 1611043 

Proceeding No. 3549 

 

Record amendment application 

 

ATCO Gas and Pipelines Ltd. (South) (ATCO), by Application No. 1611043 registered on 

December 2, 2014, filed an application with the Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC or 

the Commission) under Section 12 of the Pipeline Act and Section 4.1 of the Gas Utilities Act for 

the following in Township 37, Range 27, west of the Fourth Meridian: 

 status amendment of Line 192 from ‘operating’ to ‘removed’ 

 mapping amendment of lines 190 and 194 

 length amendment of lines 190 and 192 

 pipe grade amendment of Line 194 from 359 Category 2 to 359 Category 1 

 

The proposed amendment is related to facilities previously constructed and operating in 

accordance with approvals granted in Licence No. 2029. 

ATCO stated that this application is in relation to the Piper Creek exposed pipeline replacement 

project recently approved under DA2014-1891 and completed on September 25, 2014. 

 

ATCO stated that the original intent for Line 194 was to install a pipeline having material 

specification of Grade 359 Category 2. However, Grade 359 Category 1 pipe meeting all 

CSA Z662 design requirements was substituted.  

 

The mapping and length amendments are required to reflect the results of an as-built survey. 

 

Line 192 was removed during construction and an application to reflect the abandonment of 

Line 190 will be submitted subsequently. 
 

                                                 
1
 DA2014-189: ATCO Gas and Pipelines Ltd. (South) – Piper Creek Exposed Pipeline Replacement, 

Licence No. 2029, Minor pipeline project application, Application No. 1610731, Proceeding No. 3336, 

August 7, 2014. 

http://www.auc.ab.ca/applications/decisions/Decisions/2014/DA2014-189.pdf
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ATCO provided information respecting the need, nature and extent of the pipeline record 

amendment. Since the record amendment does not involve a ground disturbance, there will be no 

environmental impact.  

Based upon the information provided, ATCO has demonstrated that the proposal is of a minor 

nature, no other person will be directly affected by the proposal and no adverse environmental 

impact will be caused by the proposed record amendment. 

The Commission approves the application. The amended licence is attached.  

 

 

 

 

Brian Shand, P. Eng. 

Director, Gas Facilities 

On behalf of the Alberta Utilities Commission 

 

Attachment  


